

GREEK ORTHODOX ARCHDIOCESE OF AMERICA

OFFICE OF THE ARCHBISHOP

September 3, 2019

His Eminence Metropolitan Tikhon Orthodox Church in America P.O Box 675 Syosset. NY 11791

Your Eminence, Beloved Brother in Christ,

I greet you with a heart full of compassion and love, strengthened in the knowledge and truth of the Resurrection of our Lord and God and Savior, Jesus Christ. On behalf of the entire Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of America, I extend to you and the faithful my deepest and heartfelt condolences.

It is my fervent prayer and hope that the soul of Archbishop Nikon is appointed a place among the saints free from pain, sorrow and suffering. I pray that his work in Christ's vineyard is fondly remembered and acts as the foundation for the faithful to continue to strengthen the witness of Christ's holy Church.

May his memory be eternal! With my fervent prayers, I remain

With fraternal love in Christ,

† ELPIDOPHOROS

to suppress tyroopoos

Archbishop of America